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	FTA Issues Milestone Approval for Crenshaw/LAX Light Rail Project

This afternoon, Media Relations issued a press release on the approval by the Federal Transit Administration (FTA) of the Final EIS/EIR for the Crenshaw/LAX Transit Corridor Project. With the Record of Decision (ROD) Metro will move forward to acquire property, utility relocation, and purchase of rail cars for the project. Please click here to view the press release. 
http://www.metro.net/news/simple_pr/FTA-issues-milestone-approval-for-Crensha-LAX-lig/
Daily News Expo Editorial

Today, the Daily News ran an editorial which was critical of the new Expo Line and mentioned delays in opening Phase I of the system. The editorial contained factual errors regarding the cost of the project and the opening of Phase II of the Expo Line. Metro Media Relations sent a correction letter to the editor of the Daily News noting the following: Your recent editorial critical of the new Expo Line had factual errors that need to be corrected. Phase Two of the Expo Line to Santa Monica is expected to be completed in 2015, not 2030 as stated in your editorial. The cost of Phase I of the Expo Line is $932 million not $993 million. Metro is currently conducting train testing on the Phase I of the line between downtown Los Angeles and Culver City. While no opening date has been set for the first segment of the Expo Line, we continue to work with the Expo Construction Authority to ensure that all systems are working properly to ensure a safe and reliable opening in early 2012. 
Universal City Joint Development Project

The Daily News has inquired about the reported cancellation of plans to build an office and post-production facility above the Metro Red Line Station at Universal City. Our Real Property Management and Development staff reported that, while our agency regrets the termination of development plans at the station, it respects the decision by Thomas Properties Group and NBC Universal to end the project in light of the significant changes in the real estate market since work on the project began in 2007. The developer could not guarantee that both phases of the project could be built, and therefore, recover project costs through rents. NBC Universal retains the right of first offer to develop the property. Metro will monitor conditions in the real estate market to determine future plans for the station site. The story is expected to run tomorrow.
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